
 

 

 

  

  

  

 

20 May 2022  

  

Excellency, 

 

I am pleased to enclose herewith the summary of the High-level Meeting on Financing 

Peacebuilding, held on 27 and 29 April 2022.  

 

The Meeting was convened pursuant to the third review process of the UN Peacebuilding 

Architecture and its twin resolutions A/RES/75/201 and S/RES/2558(2020) on peacebuilding and 

sustaining peace. The High-Level Meeting served as a forum for Member States and relevant 

stakeholders to advance possible solutions and make commitments to address the identified 

financing gap for prevention and peacebuilding in the context of fast-changing, protracted and 

complex violent conflicts. 

 

The summary effectively captures the key recurring messages that stood out during the plenary, 

including ways to address the financial gap in the peacebuilding field. 

 

In order to further explore and consider a way forward to ensure adequate, predictable and 

sustained financing for peacebuilding, I have decided to appoint H.E Ms. Anna Karin Eneström, 

Permanent Representative of Sweden and H.E Mr. Martin Kimani, Permanent Representative of 

Kenya as co-facilitators to continue consultations on a possible negotiated outcome before the end 

of the 76th session.  

 

I would like to thank H.E Anna Karin Eneström and H.E Martin Kimani for having accepted 

this responsibility. I trust that you will extend full support and cooperation to the Co-Chairs 

throughout the consultation process. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
   

  

    

    Abdulla SHAHID  

 

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers 

to the United Nations 

New York 
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